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The

Wrapping Up

A lot of hard work goes into 
finishing up courses and 
completing performances 

and other projects that mark the 
end of another academic year. 
That’s a lot to celebrate, and 
I’m always grateful to Jen Cox 
and to all of you who contribute 
to this quarterly compilation of 
news stories and items that, over 
time, document that impressive 
collective effort.  

We’re now in the headlong rush 
to finals and commencement, but I hope you 
can all find some time in the middle of all this to 
reflect a bit and look forward to some time for 
relaxation and rejuvenation. You’ve earned it!

Over the past few years, we in the Fulton 
School have assumed greater responsibility for 
the University’s cultural affairs programming, 
to the point where we now manage production 
of our cultural affairs publication, Panorama. 
Earlier this semester, Tara Gladden joined us to 
direct our cultural affairs program. 

That said, it’s a program that serves the 
campus and wider community in ways we 
are still growing to understand more fully. 
Aside from the enjoyment it provides, it builds 
community in every sense. As we developed 
a scenario analysis for a new performing arts 
center a few years ago, we were reminded of 
the research that shows a strong return on 
investment for dollars invested in the arts and 
other cultural programming. 

There’s also definitely a less tangible return 
on that investment, but one no less strongly felt. 
Take Little Shop of Horrors, for example. It drew 
big crowds, impressed everyone with our talent 
on- and back-stage and clearly demonstrated 
that the level of our academic programs and 
quality of our productions warrant investment in 
better facilities. 

The semester always ends with a �
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Fulton Students Shine Again with National Fellowships 

Once more, Fulton students are taking 
the lead as recipients of national 
fellowships. 

SU students have applied for more than 50 
fellowships this year – and even more have 
worked through the process. Every student 
who “hit submit” is a winner in our books! 
Most of these applicants are also Fulton 
majors or minors. 

We are still awaiting some results, but most 
of our applicants for this year have recently 
learned of their results, so a full update will 
come in the fall. 

This year, French (and biology) major Naomi 
Perry won our first-ever Fulbright to France. 
She will study and research in an astrobiology/
astrochemistry lab next year at Paris-Sarclay 
University. She is also in the Clarke Honors 
College and is finishing up a study abroad in 
France. Her application was supported by 
Fulton faculty Arnaud Perret. 

Madison Cuthbert, an environmental 
studies and international studies double 
major, with political science, European 
studies and French minors, who also is in the 
Clarke Honors College, won a Fulbright to 
go to Greece to study both the science and 
policies around microplastics in the water. Her 
application was supported by Fulton faculty 
Mike Lewis and Brittany Foutz. 

Finally, Ashlynn Burrows, a communication 
and conflict analysis and dispute resolution 
major with a deaf studies minor, won a 
Fulbright to teach English next year in 
the Czech Republic. Her application was 
supported by Fulton faculty Brittany Foutz and 
Brian Polkinghorn. 

Burrows was also SU’s second-ever Rhodes 
finalist. Extra thanks go out to all who helped 
with her mock interviews and social last fall 
before she went to DC for a grueling two-day 
interview. 

Fulton SWEPT the Fulbrights this year. 
Henson alum Rebecca Pritt serves as an 
alternate. 

Overall, 12 students were named 
semifinalists this year, of which 10 had Fulton 
connections (major and/or minor!) Fulton 
students have also had strong success with 
other awards. 

Psychology major and political science 
minor Sean DeRepentigny (’23) won a Critical 
Language Scholarship to study Indonesian in 
Malang this summer. 

Lian Peach, a political science major with an 
economics minor, who is in the Clarke Honors 

College, is our first-ever winner of the CLS-
Spark program and will learn Mandarin this 
summer. 

International studies (and public health) 
major Miranda Surrett (also Clarke Honors 
College) just learned she won the Boren 
Scholarship to study Swahili in Tanzania this 
summer. International studies major and 
sociology minor Jacob Cudmore-Maupai 



The Exchange 3

Habermeyer Wins Fulbright to Poland

I come from a long line of yarn-spinners. My 
great-great grandfather was a Lutheran 
minister who preached exaggerated 

versions of the Gospels from the pulpit; my 



Sally Molenda received an award at the Adkins 
Arboretum Yarnstorming 2024 event for her 
gum tree installation. Molenda’s crocheted 
installation featured a typographic sign, 
hand-crafted fiber-art and three-dimensional 
gumdrops, showcasing a blend of creativity and 
skill. The exhibition took place from February 29 
through April 6.

Lola Panco (B.F.A., painting), finishing her M.F.A. 
from Arizona State University this year, was 
invited to show her recent work at Marc Straus 
Gallery at the Art Expo Chicago and later in New 
York City.

Jen Pepper won a Louie Award in the “Custom 
Designed Wedding Invitation Category.” 
Officially known as the International Greeting 
Card Awards Competition, The Louie Award 
recognizes the most outstanding greeting 
cards, invitations and announcements in the 
U.S. each year. Pepper’s work stood out among 
the over 1,200 entries submitted from 228 
different designers and companies.

ART

Maggie Delaney (alum, B.F.A., painting) and 
Marley Massey (alum, B.F.A., painting) are 
exhibiting their work at the Ocean City Art 
League in an exhibition, titled “Earth Studies,” 
which explores the environment around us: land 
and ocean, flora and fauna and the cycles of the 
sun. This exhibit highlights the beauty of nature 
and the importance of protecting our planet 
Earth. The works include painting, embroidery, 
printmaking, wood-burning, rock pigment and 
wild raw clay. They both finished their M.F.A. from 
the Pennsylvania Academy of Fine Arts.

David and Tara Gladden screened their 
animation, Swamp Creatures, at the 2024 
West Virginia Mountaineer Short Film Festival 
in Morgantown, WV, from April 18-21. Swamp 
Creatures is a tragi-comic political stop motion 
animation where the kitchen becomes the 
stage for insurrection as the magnets on the 
refrigerator come to life and battle for the very 
soul of America.

Departmental Reports
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SU Students Get an Inside Look at Washington

For one week in early January, 11 Salisbury 
University students, representing 
communication, political science, 

English, history and interdisciplinary studies, 
participated in The Washington Center’s Inside 
Washington Program under the direction of  
Dr. Joshua Bolton (COMM). 

Students spent the week in the nation’s 
capital hearing from guest speakers related 
to the inner workings of the U.S. The students 
spent each morning listening to those deeply 
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SU’s Japanese Program Is on the Rise

Did you know that Salisbury University 
has had a Japanese language program 



Two Fulton professors received the state’s highest honor – the 
University System of Maryland Board of Regents’ Faculty Award for 
Excellence.

Dr. Timothy Stock, professor of philosophy and chair of the Philosophy 
Department, received the award for Excellence in Teaching. Dr. Alexander 
(Sandy) Pope, PACE director and associate professor of secondary and 
physical education, was honored for Excellence in Public Service.

Dr. Hong Yao, professor of economics, also earned the award for 
Excellence in Mentoring.

“To have faculty honored in three out of the five award categories is truly 
an accomplishment that speaks not only to the commitment of the winners 
to the SU community, but to the well-roundedness of Salisbury’s faculty as 
a whole,” SU President Carolyn Ringer Lepre said. “Once again, the USM 
Board of Regents has confirmed what we’ve long known: Our faculty are 
among Maryland’s best.”





Last summer, a representative from the 
Wicomico Public Library reached out to 
the chair of the Modern Languages and 

Intercultural Studies (MDFL) Department to see 
if we might be interested in offering Spanish 
classes to children. I responded, “What a great 
idea! Let’s do it!” 

And so was born one of the coolest projects 
in which I have ever had the privilege to 
participate: SU Community Conversation Hours. 

In all, SU faculty and students have initiated 
three separate language learning programs 
since last fall: Spanish for Kids, English for 
Adults and Spanish for Adults. 

With the guidance of Dr. Arnaud Perret 
(MDFL) and the help of several bilingual 
volunteers from across campus – Emma 
(Houlie) Houle, Kelly Martinez, Nancy Trejo-
Herrera and Vicky Vazquez – the Spanish 
for Kids class became one of the library’s 
most requested programs. Childrene�ရ䀀s 
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A YEAR IN REVIEW  
with the Department of Music, Theatre & Dance

Percussion Ensemble

SU Dance Company

Dr Faustus

Chris English Duo

Musical Theatre WorkshopSU Dance Company

Little Shop of Horrors

Salisbury Pops

6 Strings, 7 Positions & 88 Keys & Friends

Jazz Ensemble
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